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Ashburton Drive Primary School

6 Nullagine Way Gosnells Wa 6110

Phone: 9234 6300
        AshburtonDrive.PS@education.wa.edu.au

School Hours

Monday - Friday 

8.45am - 2.45pm

Recess: 10.55am - 11.15am

Lunch: 1.15pm - 1.45pm

Final Bell: 2.45pm

20th September

Farmyard on wheels

21st September

Circus Extravaganza

22nd September

10th October

13th October

20th October

Week 3 & 4 - Swimming Lessons

23rd October - 3 November

N e w s l e t t e r  V o l .  1 4 .  T e r m  3  2 0 2 3

Dear parents and caregivers,

That’s a a wrap for Term 3! We look forward to the adventures and memories that Term 4
always delivers with graduation proceedings and end-of-year events. 

Swimming
Swimming lessons will commence next term in Week 3, on Monday, 23rd October. Swimming
lessons are an essential part of every child’s learning, particularly as so many homes have
swimming pools and it is a common part of Australian culture to go to the beach.
Traditionally, our school has had high numbers of students attending. Please consider
continuing this tradition and ensure your child receives this vital education. Forms will be
sent home which require parental consent to participate. This year, we will be utilising a
grant to pay for all swimming lessons, as per Connect notice.

Faction Athletics Carnival 
A huge thank you and congratulations to Mr Edgelow for a very successful carnival. There is
an enormous amount of preparation required to make this event as spectacular as it is.
Thank you also to all staff who spend the year-level sports time reinforcing the games and
skills required, as well as ensuring that students were placed in their correct events. Students
conducted themselves with exceptional behaviour, adhering to our school values. Thank you
to our student leaders and faction captains who assisted all staff and represented their
factions with pride. Lastly, congratulations to those students who were awarded runner-up
and champion medallions. 

Principal’s Address

Dates To Remember

      1st                     2nd                  3rd                  4th

Year 1

Champion Girl: Veronica

Runner Up: Nala

Champion Boy:  Tied - Noah & Abizard

Runner Up: Gian

Year 2

Champion Girl: Natsai

Runner Up: Imogen

Champion Boy: Brandon

Runner Up: Maysam

Year 3

Champion Girl: Rosie

Runner Up: Sabrina

Champion Boy: Liryc

Runner Up: Jobe

Year 4

Champion Girl: Dakota

Runner Up: Allira

Champion Boy:  Bryce

Runner Up: Joseph

Year 5

Champion Girl: Aalyiah

Runner Up: Kaycee

Champion Boy: Steven

Runner Up: Sabri

Year 6

Champion Girl: Maddysha

Runner Up: Boniita

Champion Boy: Ashton

Runner Up: Keylan
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2024 Enrolment Applications
ADPS is now accepting enrolment applications for 2024. Enrolment application forms can be collected from the front office or downloaded
from our school website. If you know someone who is currently living in our school’s intake area, please let them know about the option to
enrol at our school. If you have any further questions about the enrolment processes, please do not hesitate to contact us on 9234 6300 or
ashburtondrive.ps@education.wa.edu.au

Avenues for Information
Term 4 sees many school events taking place. Please stay up to date with the latest information by ensuring you are connected
to Connect. Both the Primary School and P&C are on Facebook, please find us there for updates and notices. The school website
can be found at https://www.ashburtondriveps.wa.edu.au/
 
Kind Regards
Heather Fallo
 Principal 

Uniform Shop

WA PBS Reward Day
Eligible students will be enjoying either the Circus Challenge (PP - Year 6) or Farmyard on Wheels (Kindy). Thank you to Ms Rule and Mrs
Anderson for organising these special events for our wonderful students. 

Next Term
Enjoy your holidays and come back safe and sound! Next term students return on Tuesday, 10th October. 

KidSport
KidSport helps Western Australian children take part in community sport and swimming lessons.
www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/funding/sport-and-recreation-funding/kidsport

Term 4 —- new year pre orders, parents be new year ready and place your uniform orders for the new year by 24th of November.
Online orders through quickcliq.com.au

* Faction polos with old logo, reduced; kids $15 and adults $18 with limited sizes available.

* Faction polo in new logo coming soon; kids $25 and adults $28.
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Term 4 Parent Planner



KINDERGARTEN NEWSLETTER

Classroom Item - Unit 1 & Unit 2

At the beginning of Term 3 Kindergarten students had such a surprise when they saw chairs knocked
over and oats all over the floor! It turns out that Goldilocks had made a visit to the three bears’ house
and was not a very thoughtful guest. The children discussed the characters and created some beautiful
art work, including Goldilocks and the three bears, made out of salt dough and paint. We made
porridge and discussed whether we liked the taste of it or not. Another highlight of the term was when
we came to school in our pyjamas, made some bread and had a teddy bear’s picnic with our favourite
teddy bear or soft toy. We had so much fun!

TALK 4 WRITING



We recently started a new Talk for Writing story – Rosie’s Walk. Once again, there was a bit of a mess
in the classroom, with paw prints everywhere. We worked out that these came from a sneaky fox.

The kindergarten children have been working on recognising the numbers 1-10 and counting to 20.
They have practised identifying items as being heavy or light, short or tall and whether a container
holds more or less. Their understanding of different shapes is developing, and they have enjoyed
recognising circles, squares, triangles and rectangles in their environment. Children created robots
using shapes and made wonderful designs with shapes on the light table.

NUMERACY



For Science Week, Unit 2 made some potions, invented some creatures and learned how to use a
basic robot (Bee-bot).

SCIENCE WEEK



We hosted a special Father’s and Special Person Morning Tea at school. The children were very
excited to have their special people come along. Activities included woodwork, creating paper
helicopters, painting, making a tie and decorating cupcakes.

FATHERS’ AND SPECIAL PERSON MORNING TEA



Green Block

Merit Certificate Winners - Week 8 - Term 3

Strickland Block

Draffen Block

Bahara Ethan Manhil Tyler

Ibn Emily Maddison Muhammad

Mikayla Tathera Gabriella Dylan

Bikramjit Rosie Rome Oliver

Mitchell Rizwan Summer

Brix Seth Lillyana Mangurmil

Quaylin

Makynzie Allira Bonitta

Illey Jasmine Nah-Phan Jahziah

Violett

Medallion



Community News

Free Dress Day- No theme- Friday October 20
Disco- Friday 17th November
Christmas Raffle drawn 13th Wednesday December

 Fundraising Events Coming Up Term 4

 

Congratulations to all the students and staff; everyone at the sports carnival.

Next P&C Me﻿eting
Our next P&C general meeting will be held on the 30th of October at 6.00pm in the Staffroom.

The P&C hope everyone has a wonderful holiday.

Please remember to follow us on Facebook.
   
Yvonne
P&C Secretary

P&C News

Community News

Next P&C Meeting

Date: Monday 30th October
Where: Staffroom

Time: 6.00pm
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